

## **Minutes of ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE**

held at the Town Hall, Nailsworth on Tuesday 6<sup>th</sup> November 2018

Present	Cllr Sally Millett (Chair)
	Cllr Mike Kelly
	Cllr Robert Maitland
	Cllr Jonathan Duckworth
	Cllr Emma Bonner
	*Cllr Sue Reed
Minutes	Justine Hopkins (Deputy Clerk)
Apologies	Cllr Angela Norman
Visitor	Ian Jarvis (Snow Warden for Shortwood)

*Attended to discuss Town Maps proposal		
	Action	
<b>Declarations of Interest &amp; Applications for Dispensations</b> None		
To receive a verbal update on the results of the Mural Competition and discuss actions going forward  Cllr Sally Millett announced the results of the mural competition (200 votes were received), the entry with the most public votes is 'Flowing Water and Weaving Cloth' by David Austin with John Rodgers. It was discussed that the other designs might be used elsewhere in the town. Cllr Sally Millett will ask for the artists permission for us to look in to this. Cllr Robert Maitland said we must consider potential sites and image rights.		
To consider presenting a town sign to Leves at the Mayor's visit to France next year  It was recommended a town sign is presented by the Mayor at the next visit to Leves in the first weekend in May.		
To consider a proposal on town maps from Marcus Walters  There was a discussion during which the following points were raised:  • The proposal is excellent and very clear  • The towns visual identity is very important  • On the map the area could be slightly larger  • The map to show 'Shopping, restaurants, cafes'  • On the map 'Civic Centre' to be renamed		
It was agreed to ask Marcus to proceed with the deliverables and objectives, and to put together a more formal proposal detailing the process and an estimate for each component, as he had suggested. Cllr Robert Maitland would like to be involved in any meetings etc going forward.  *Cllr Sue Reed left the meeting.		



To consider a specification for the role of the Snow Warden and to meet Ian Jarvis who has volunteered to be warden for Shortwood Cllr Sally Millett welcomed Ian to the meeting and discussed the role of the Snow Warden as the specification and GCC's winter action plan. Ian agreed to start checking the grit bins. The committee agreed to advertise again in December Nailsworth News for other volunteers. Ian to be kept updated with progress.	
To approve further safety investigations on trees at Norton Wood and Bunting Hill nature reserve  Cllr Sally Millett discussed the paper and it was agreed to recommend a tree hazard survey stage 2 investigation is carried out at a cost of £615 and to recommend ivy removal and inspection of mature Ash and group of Ash and Sycamore at Bunting Hill nature reserve at a cost of £290.	
Deputy Clerk to run through Action List The action list was updated.	

Chair of Environment committee Nailsworth Town Council Town Hall, Old Bristol Road, Nailsworth, GL6 0JF

Env 06-11-2018

.....

Date